
  

The Parish of the Holy Cross 

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200 +  

www.holycrossrc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset 

LET ALL BE WELCOMED AS CHRIST! 

Come and pray with us! 

 

We celebrate Eucharist 
Monday-Thursday 9:00 AM; Saturday 5:00 PM (except Dec. 25th);  

Sunday 8:00 AM, 9:30 AM & 11:30 AM  
(The 9:00 Weekday Mass & Sunday 11:30 Mass are livestreamed on Facebook.) 

 

We celebrate Reconciliation 
Saturday 3:30 PM - 4:15 PM (except Dec. 25th); Wednesday after 9:00 AM Mass  

 

The Nativity of the Lord - December 25, 2021 & 

The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph - Dec. 26, 2021 

Merry Christmas! 

Vision Statement:  Holy Cross is a vibrant Catholic community striving to maintain a spirit of 
welcome to all, serving as a guiding beacon to nourish and sustain prayer, work and play. 
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WE ARE HERE FOR YOU! 

 

631.265.2200 + Fax: 631.265.2229 + Email: parish@holycrossrc.org 
Parish Office Hours:  Monday - Friday, 9 AM - 4 PM (closed 12:15 - 1 PM) 

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry 

PASTORAL TEAM 

PASTORAL STAFF 

Mrs. Jane Wirth 
Parish Secretary, ext.122 

Mr. Roberto Maza 
Custodian Mrs. Mary Inghilterra 

Weekend Sacristan 

Mrs. Mary Pannone, ext.111 
Religious Education Secretary 
(mpannone@holycrossrc.org) 

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister/Webmaster 

Mrs. Barbara Shipman 
P/T Asst. to the Pastor 

Ms. Alexandra Roecklein 
Youth Minister 

Mrs. Barbara DeStefano 
Business Manager, ext.110 

 

Remembering Our Sick 
Please pray for those in our parish who are 

sick, their families and caregivers: 
 

  Marietta Alvarado  Jo Barry 
  Kathy Barry     Patricia Becker 
  Barbara Bombace   Ann Callari 
  Eleanor Daly    Manuela Diaz  
  Ann Egan     Jim Emerson 
  Ralph Farino    Sienna Fricke 
  Jeanne Gallo    Bob Grieco 
  Debbie Jablinowski  Diane Jones 
  Roberta Lamb    Gerald Losquadro 
  Charlotte Lynch   Amanda Maddox 
  Viola Malek     Michael Maroney 
  Joseph McManus   Olivia Melia 
  Carole Porcelli    David Reichbach 
  Henrietta Renken   Liam Richards 
  Elaine Ruane    Joseph Santamaria 
  Barbara Sherry   Kyle Sweeney 
  Chase Turano    David Velkas 
  Doreen Velkas    Judy Viskupic 
  Peter Warns     Danny Youngworth 
 

If you would like to have the name of your 
loved one listed in our prayers for the sick, 
please call 631-265-2200 x122. 

New Life  
in Christ 
New Life  
in Christ 

   Mass Intentions Schedule 
 
Week of December 26th, 9AM Mass 
Mon.  Bob DeFilippis 
Tue.  Mary Sarosy 
Wed.  Arthur Buckhout 
Thu.  Lillian Buckhout 

 
Friday, December 31st, New Year’s Eve Mass 
5:00 PM Jane & John J. Daly 

 
Saturday, January 1st, New Year’s Day Mass 
10:00 AM Vito Ligabo 

 
Saturday, January 1st, 5 PM Mass  
Papite Theodate, Daniel Monahan, Jackie Harvey, 
Mildred & Charles Berger, Stephen Eith 

 
Sunday, January 2nd, Epiphany of the Lord 
8:00 AM People of the Parish 
9:30 AM Lyn Quinn, Maria Sagliocca, Marco  
    Sagliocca, Vincent Pelliccio, Mary   
    Conlin 
11:30 AM Maria Eannacone 

Rev. Michael F. Holzmann 
Pastor, ext.115 

Mrs. Judith Pickel 
Pastoral Associate, ext.116 

Deacon Joseph Maffeo 
Pastoral Minister, ext. 124 

Mrs. Michele Hahn 
Pastoral Associate, ext.120 

Mrs. Tricia Clarke, ext.112  
Director of Religious Ed. 

Mrs. Kelley Mowat, ext.113 
Coordinator of Parish Outreach 
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I HOPE YOU STILL FEEL SMALL... 
by Father Michael 

   A few weeks ago, on the evening of December 13, a 

meteor shower passed through our area.  I made the 

effort to be outside in the middle of that chilly night, and 

what a wonderful experience it was.  First, I am amazed 

that meteorologists and astronomers can even predict 

when something like this is about to happen.  Then I was 

delighted in the random and unpredictable flashes of light 

that crossed the sky.  It did not have the drama or flare of a fireworks display, but 

yet there was something exciting about it.  You never knew when the next meteor 

would pass by.  Many were barely even noticeable, just a slight streak of light.  

Even the biggest of the meteors lasted less than a second, but they were grand.   

 

   Experiences like this are both important and grounding.  We need reminders that 

there is always something bigger than any of us at work.  We need to have 

moments when we are not in control.  All of us have responsibilities that need to be 

met.  There are serious issues that need to be addressed in our world.  But if we do 

not keep our place and role in perspective, life will become overwhelming and 

impossible.  At times we need to be people of action.  But we also need to have 

moments where we step back and be reminded that all of us stand in the shadow 

of a powerful and loving God.  It’s not always about who we are and what we do.  

Sometimes we must simply allow ourselves to be enveloped in a God whose 

embrace always goes beyond our finest efforts.    

 

   The busyness of life can make us lose sight of this reality, so God keeps sending 

reminders to keep us in balance.  Sometimes it is a show that Mother Nature 

presents.  Other times there is a human dimension to it.  Who does not stop and 

embrace the joy of a newborn child?  It’s one of those experiences that breaks our 

normal routine and thought patterns.  We stop and delight in the gift of that child.  

On Christmas we are reminded that at a moment in time, God came into the world 

in the form of a newborn child.  Be as enthralled with Jesus as you would be with 

your own child.  Allow that experience to change your outlook on life, at least for a 

few moments.  Don’t rush to get back to “what’s gotta get done.”  Jesus can 

transform hearts and lead us to paths of life.  Heaven knows our world needs that.  

 

   In her 2000 song “I Hope You Dance,” Lee Ann Womack sings, “I hope you still 

feel small when you stand beside the ocean.”  She’s onto something great here.   

 
Continued on Next Page 
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  Sunrise of Praise (Psalm 113:1-9) 
  a reflection by Thomas Merton 

 

Sunrise is an event that calls forth solemn music in the very depths of 
humanity’s nature, as if one’s whole being had to attune itself to the 
cosmos and praise God for the new day, praise him in the name of all 
creatures that ever were or ever will be.   
 
I look at the rising sun and feel that now upon me falls the responsibility 
of seeing what all my ancestors have seen, in the Stone Age and even 
before it, praising God before me.  Whether or not they praised him then, 
they must praise him now in me.   
 
When the sun rises, each one of us is summoned by the living and the 
dead to praise God. 

I HOPE YOU STILL FEEL SMALL... continued 

She offers a tremendous insight into our own spiritual journey.  We need to stop, 

breathe, and allow God to be God.  We need to understand we are but a small 

piece in the great story.  None of this is meant to belittle us or make us feel useless 

or helpless.  Rather it helps to define that relationship we share with God.  

Sometimes we are called to participate with the Spirit and do good and holy work.  

But there are other times we simply need to let God reveal his presence and feel 

humbled and blessed to share in it.  The greatness of God will never be 

experienced if there is too much of us in the way.  Without any shame, guilt, or 

embarrassment we need to understand that we play a small place in the great 

universe. 

 

   None of us deserves the gift of the Lord Jesus.  He is not our reward for getting it 

all right.  Rather, he is the one who calls us back to that holy path that each of us 

must walk.  May this Christmas be a time to be reminded of that profound 

presence of the Lord.   

 

   Christmas blessings to you and your loved ones.  Pray for peace in our hearts, 

and peace in our world.   
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Weekly Calendar 
Saturday, December 25th     8, 9:30, 11:30 AM 

• CHRISTMAS DAY MASSES  Worship Area 
(No 5PM Mass today.) 
 

Tuesday, December 28th     10 AM  

• IN STITCHES       Fr. Joe Room 
 

Friday, December 31st     5 PM  

• NEW YEAR’S EVE MASS   Worship Area 
(The Parish Office is closed today.) 
 

Saturday, January 1st     10 AM  

• NEW YEAR’S DAY MASS   Worship Area 
• HOLY HOUR    3:45-4:45PM Worship Area 
 

Sunday, January 2nd     After 9:30 Mass   
• ANOINTING OF THE SICK  Worship Area 

Scripture Readings for January 2, 2022 
 

  +  Isaiah 60:1-6 
  +  Ephesians 3:2-3, 5-6 
  +  Matthew 2:1-12 

PARISH NEWS 
 

The Bread and Wine  for the week 
December 26th - January 1st  

have been donated in loving memory 
of Arthur & Lillian Buckhout  
 by Jennifer & Charles Miller. 

Solemnity of Mary Mass Times 
(not a Holy Day of Obligation this year)  

 

Friday, December 31st, at 5:00 PM  
& 

Saturday, January 1st, at 10:00 AM 
 

(The Parish Office is closed on December 31st.) 

    Holy Hour for Sanctity of all Human Life 
  
We offer our Holy Hour on the first Saturday of the month from 3:45 to 4:45PM in 
the Worship Area.  The next one will take place on Saturday, January 1st.  
Please come and spend some time before the Blessed Sacrament praying for 
God’s gift of life to be recognized by all.   

Celebrants for Next Weekend’s 
Masses, January 1st/2nd 

  5:00 PM    Fr. Frank 
  8:00 AM    Fr. Frank 
  9:30 AM    Fr. Michael 
11:30 AM    Fr. Michael 

        Merry Christmas from Religious Ed 
 

The Religious Education Department would like to wish all our 
Catechists and their Families a very Merry Christmas and a  Happy, 
Healthy New Year filled with many blessings.  Thank you for all you do for our 
Parish!!           Tricia and Mary 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 

    The Chosen, Season 1, Part II 
 
The Chosen is a film series portraying the life of Jesus through the 
eyes of those who met him.  Based on the Gospels, this series 
illustrates the stories of everyday people and the profound impact 
Jesus had on their lives. 
 
Join us for 4 evenings as we view the second half of Season 1, 
Episodes 5, 6, 7, 8:   
 

Wednesdays, January 5, 12, 19, 26, 2022 from 7:00 – 8:30 PM. 
 

Each episode is followed by small group discussion. 
 

Participation in Part I is not required for attendance at Part II.  However, if you missed 
episodes 1 – 4, you can download The Chosen app (for free) to view them. 

 
Please fill in the tear-off below and return it to the Parish Office by December 27: 

 
I would like to attend The Chosen 
  

Name: _______________________________   Phone: ______________________ 
  

Email: _____________________________________________ 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word – Coming Back Soon! 
 
Beginning on Sunday, January 9, Children’s Liturgy of the Word will resume at the 
11:30 AM Mass.  During the Mass, children from Kindergarten through 3

rd
 Grade will 

be invited to move to a separate space and hear God’s Word in age-appropriate 
language.  Older children are welcome to assist as helpers.  Don’t miss this special 
opportunity for the entire family to experience Mass in a more meaningly way. 

Adult Confirmation 
 

Are you a baptized Catholic who has not celebrated the Sacrament of Confirmation?  If so, it’s 
not too late!  Classes will start soon in preparation for Adult Confirmation on the  

Feast of Pentecost.  Call Jude at extension 116 for more information. 
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The Nativity 
 
St. Francis of Assisi is associated with creating the first nativity in 
the city of Greccio. The Franciscans quickly spread the practice of 
creating nativity scenes with live animals and actors.  Living scenes 
remained popular. However, so the scene could remain for a longer 
period of time, stationary pieces were used to depict the birth of 
Jesus. 
 
As this tradition spread to other regions throughout the world, the nativity scene 
adapted to local customs.  In Francis’ native Italy, the figures began to resemble folks 
from the local village and not biblical figures.  By the 19th century Protestant 
churches, who initially rejected nativity scenes, began to accept them as the popularity 
spread through a wider Christian world. 
 
Francis’ original nativity was inspired by his trip in 1221 to the Holy Land and Jesus’ 
traditional birthplace.  He was deeply moved visiting the site where God became fully 
human. Hoping others would enjoy this spiritual experience, he encouraged believers 
to make pilgrimages to Bethlehem.  When conflict among the powers vying for 
control of the Holy Land made the trip too dangerous, Francis decided to do the next 
best thing by bringing Bethlehem to the pilgrims! 
 
The popularity of nativity scenes grew and grew and brought people to the possibility 
of building their own.  Today, it is on display in village squares, in our homes and 
most especially in our houses of worship.  We do this to remember and celebrate the 
birth of Jesus on Christmas. 
 

Have a blessed, safe, and healthy Christmas season! ~Michele Hahn 

LITURGY BYTES 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
Are you in high school?  Do you want to make new friends as you play 
fun games?  Do you want to build more of an understanding about 
yourself and your faith?  If you answered “Yes!” to any of those 
questions, and have received the Sacrament of Confirmation, then you 
MUST check out the Holy Cross Youth Group!  The Holy Cross Youth 
Group would like to wish everyone a very blessed Christmas!  For more information, 
contact our Youth Minister, Allie Roecklein, at youthgroup@holycrossrc.org 
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PARISH NEWS 

Help Needed! 
 

We are looking for custodial help 
on Sundays from 10 AM to 1 PM.  
Must be 21 years or older.  If 
interested, please contact 
Barbara DeStefano for salary and 
details at 631-265-2200 x110. 

 

     Scripture Study Group 
 
Are you free on Thursday mornings at 10 am on the 1st and 3rd 

Thursdays of the month?  Would you like to deepen your understanding of the 
Sunday Scriptures?  Come join a group of women who seek the same, and give 
Scripture Study a try!  There is no commitment and no sign up – just come at 
your own convenience to the meeting or meetings of your choice.  Every 
meeting is independent.  Our meeting dates for 2022 are: 
             January 6th and 20th 

             February 3rd and 17th 
     March (every Thursday during Lent) 3rd, 10th, 17th 24th and 31st 
             April 7th and 21st       
             May 5th and 19th 
             June 2nd and 16th 

Merry Christmas! 
  
Thank you to everyone who sent Christmas greetings and expressions of good 
wishes.  In all the ways you show your generosity, it is greatly appreciated.  Your 
kindness fills us with gratitude, for you are our greatest gift.  As this year of 2021 
comes to a close, we pray that this coming year will be filled with peace in your 
hearts, in your homes and in our world.  We pray that we will all grow in love of God, 
and that we will find His joy in each other as we serve His people together. 
  

Fr. Michael, Dcn. Joe, Jude, Michele, Tricia, Kelley, Barbara, Brian, Allie, 
 Jane, Mary, Barbara, Vince, Roberto & Mary  

   Thank You! 
  
We would like to thank Michele Dry 

Cleaners located at 65 Smithtown Boulevard in 
Smithtown, NY, for their generosity in 
maintaining the linens and vestments used at 
Mass.  They have donated this service to Holy 
Cross for many years! 
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AN OUTREACH CHRISTMAS THANK YOU! 
 

We were once again blessed with a tremendous response to our 
Christmas Angel project.  Our Outreach families were so incredibly 
grateful for the gift cards for their families.  As parents and family 
members, we can appreciate how good it is to provide for our 
children’s needs. By enabling these moms and dads to do the same 
accomplishes so much more than just handing them a gift someone 
else has bought.  They can now provide in a way they could not 
before. 
 
This year we helped 43 families with clothing and toys for 101 individuals, 
including 57 children.  We collected enough gift cards to provide each person with 
approximately $25 for clothing needs and an additional $25 per child for their toy 
requests.  Also, each household received a supermarket card to help with their holiday 
meal.  This means we collected and distributed over $4900 in store gift cards and 
about $2400 in supermarket cards. 
 
Wishing you the peace, hope and joy of our Lord during this holy season of Christmas. 
Thank you to all who donated money, gift cards, gifts for the agencies we support and 
special donations. Your generosity has allowed us to continue serving those in need and 
bring hope during this challenging year. On behalf of all those we serve, THANK YOU! 
You are truly special ANGELS! Christ is born again every time we choose to give to 
another, walk with another or empower another.  
   
In addition, the parish also provided gifts to the following agencies: 
 

40     Gifts to our friends at Olsen’s Rest Home 
 
23     Gifts to Mercy Haven 

 
146   Toys to Pronto in Brentwood 

 
83     Gifts to Talbot House (# represents each item in packages)  

 
This is a phenomenal effort that requires many volunteers to accomplish. A special 
“THANK YOU” to angel cutters, shoppers, pantry stockers, sorting elves, gift 
deliverers and card writers.  This would not be possible without your help and 
support.  
 
May God bless you and your loved ones today and in the year ahead.  With a 
grateful heart, I wish you and your families a Very Blessed Christmas and a Joyous 
New Year.  

Gratefully, 
 

Kelley  

PARISH OUTREACH 
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FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

Dress a Girl Around the World - How Can You Help? 
 
We are in need of parishioners who can donate 3 yards of 100% cotton fabric in bright, 
colorful solids and prints.  Please drop off the fabric at our Outreach Office.  Thank you! 

PARISH OUTREACH 

Come and Join 
the Fun!!! 

 
We are looking for new and old 
members to reboot our 
Fundraising Committee. This group 
currently runs 3-4 events per 
year including a holiday wreath 
sale, a basket raffle, and a variety 
of raffles (to name a few).  
 
If you are creative, friendly, and organized, please consider sharing your talents 
and time in this way. Any time you have is a gift to our parish!  
 
For questions, call or email Barbara DeStefano at 631-265-2200 x110 or 
bdestefano@holycrossrc.org 
 

Please fill out the tear-off below and return to the Parish Office. 
 

 
 

Name: ______________________________Phone: ________________ 
 
  
Email: __________________________________________ 
  

Parish Outreach Food Pantry 
 

We would ordinarily be collecting for our Parish Outreach Food Pantry on January 1st/2nd.  
But, due to your generosity, the pantry is well stocked and we don’t need anything at this time.  

Thank you to all! 
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Holy Cross - 1st Quarter Financial Highlights - September 1, 2021 – November 30, 2021 
 
Revenues: 
• Collections this quarter were up 12.4% as we took in $144,644 in comparison to last year this quarter which was 

$128,711. Our RAMR was up 26.9% taking in $8,849 in contrast to last year this quarter at $6,975. Overall 
collections for this year were up 12.1%. 

 
• The “Fall Cash Fling” was our fall fundraiser. We profited $1,505 for the 3 months it ran. We are appreciative to 

those who participated and for the extra income it brought in. Congratulations to the lucky winners of the Fall 
Cash Fling! 

 
• Religious Ed. was up 13.1% this quarter over last year. Contributing to that were some Confirmation donations, 

and donations made from the very successful “Spooky Spectacular Halloween Party” that was held in October 
for our little ones. In Religious Ed. we currently have 872 students from the 568 families that are registered in our 
program for the 21-22 school year.  

 
• Outreach was down .9% for this quarter. In dollars we took in $8,614. In October there was an outpouring of 

kindness shown during the Respect Life Month “Diaper and Formula Drive.” Those items were sent to the Life 
Center in Deer Park. In addition, we were able to distribute 36 baskets for Thanksgiving and had more folks offer 
to donate baskets than were needed. This once again reflects the overwhelming generosity of our parish 
community and your willingness to help our neighbors who are currently experiencing difficulties in various ways. 

 
• Our “Seniors’ Club” is back in full swing and regularly meeting twice per month in the atrium. Additionally, our 

“Stitchers” meet weekly on Tuesdays, and our Scripture Study group is here twice per month as well.  It is great 
to see groups actively attending the programs that our parish offers throughout the week.   

  
• Income generated through Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals, and Mass Intentions were all up again this quarter 

over last year at 22.9%. We have continued to have many new babies welcomed into our Catholic Faith and 
quite a few couples saying “I do.”  

 
• Our rental income, which is generated from the Verizon tower, once again brought in $8,694 this quarter. Other 

substantial income included Votives, a donation from our Eagle Scout John Gemmell in the amount of $369 
which was a surplus from the expenses of his project, and other donations. All included we deposited $29,916 
from these items, an increase of 20.9% over last year this time.  

 
• Diocesan Collections were down 15.2% for the quarter. Your generosity towards these worthy causes, no matter 

how big or small, is always greatly appreciated! 
 
• Compared to the same time last year, overall income was up 14.2% this quarter. We offer our sincerest thanks 

to you, our generous parishioners, for your ongoing support and dedication to our parish. 
 

Expenses:  
• Salaries were down 9.4% this quarter. Contributing factors to this decrease include bookkeeping changes and 

decreased hours in some areas. Sadly, our staff said goodbye to Vincent Matula who is moving towards job 
opportunities that will further his career. We are thrilled to still see him at Mass on Sundays and wish him the 
very best.  

 
• Religious Ed. expenses were down this quarter by 3.7%. Tricia and Mary did a fabulous job of utilizing materials 

and minimizing waste when purchasing supplies.  
 
• Outreach expenses were up 83.1% this quarter over last year this time. We offered many additional programs 

this fall and were able to help clients once again with household bills. As always, we are happy to have the 
means to assist our friends who could use a helping hand at this time.  

 
• Office expenses were 43.8% lower this quarter over last year, and building expenses were down 13.4%. Rectory 

expenses were down 33.6%. Good job turning off your lights Fr. Michael!   
 
• Major repairs were down 26.1% for the quarter.  
 
• Overall, this quarter in comparison to last year, expenses were down 4.2%.   

Continued on Next Page 
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Christmas Flowers in Honor/Memory of… 
We remember and pray for all our loved ones -  

those living and those who have gone before us. 

Ray & Kay Anzalone 
Tom & Lee Martino 
Annmarie Polizzi 
Frances & Giovanni Grass 
Vincent & Mildred Serrantonio 
Michael Simonetti 
Robert Riccardi 
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Lamb 
Mr. & Mrs. William McQuade 
Roberta Lamb 
Richard Lamb 
Tom Walsh 
Mom 
Jim 
O’Shea Family 
Schultz Family 
Gertrude Cogliano 
Jame Cogliano 
Julia Malek 
Joseph Malek 
Pauline Orfano 
Ed Hau 
Mary & Gene Calhoun 
Richard Robbins Sr. 
Diana Bianco 
Vito Bianco 
Kathrynanne Pinkerton 
Michael Rosato 
William Bush 
Eleanor Davin 
Charles Tibbetts 
Frank DiMartino 
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Tibbetts 
Mr. & Mrs. W. Crosby 
Theresa Weiss 
Thomas M. White 
Greg Trube 

Anne Rudnicki 
Edward Rudnicki 
Vincenzo Baratta 
Claire Pellicani 
Peter Pellicani 
Frank Ranieri 
Millie Neitlich 
John Starace 
Grace Gresalfi 
Margaret & Joe Erickson 
Macy & Stan Erickson 
James Evans II 
Marylyn Evans 
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Kuczwaj 
Mr. & Mrs. E. Makowski 
Susan Miller 
Barbara Hall 
Richard “Coach” Harrington 
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Kuczwaj 
Lorraine Broderick Harrington 
Ed & Pauline Rahilly 
Thomas Rahilly 
Mary Shipman 
Raymond W. Conway 
Dorothy Conway 
Raymond M. Conway 
Grace Johnson 
Barbara Martin 
Ann & Jim Brennan 
Patricia Schussler 
Jayne Kiley 
Rose Knipper 
James A. Perry 
Jane Daly 
John J. Daly 
Margaret Maher 
Henry Knipper 

Michael H. Knipper 
Mary E. Knipper 
Ella & Meadow Saccone 
Joseph Libretti 
Joseph Saccone 
Irene Saccone 
John & Anna Fini 
Elisa Marotta Fini 
Giovanni & Grazia Fini 
Salvatore & Adele Viti 
Mr. & Mrs. O. DeSanto 
Mr. & Mrs. G. Gargiulo 
Sandra Safianow 
Katherine Baldi 
Mary Conlin 
Damien Pickel 
Jim Pickel 
Joelito Tan Seyan 
Rhodora Guzman 
Toribio  Velasco 
Simplicia Hibionada Jopson Velasco 
Joseph Parziale 
Gerard Gruener 
Elizabeth Shea 
Savage Family 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Ciota 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Seaman 
Debbie Christy 
Rosalie Puma 
Ellen Delucie 
Susan Liebert 
Michael Verdi 
Guy Plourde 
Alfred & Ann Zimmermann 
Carol Kloetzer 
Lorraine Olsen 
Elaine & Nicholas Dagger 
 
 

Holy Cross - 1st Quarter Financial Highlights - September 1, 2021 – November 30, 2021 
 
Events, Programs & Projects this Quarter Included:  
• Holy Cross Feast Day with the Knights of Columbus BBQ 
• “A View from the Pew” Liturgical Series  
• Bereavement Support Group 
• Catholic Health Mobile Outreach Bus 
• Outreach School Supply Drive 
• Teen & Parent Mental Health Awareness Nights 
• October Respect Life Month “Diaper and Formula Drive” 
• “Dress a Girl” Program  
• “Cooking Out of the Pantry” 
• Sacrament of Confirmations  
• “Spooky Spectacular Halloween Party” 
• The beginning of “The Chosen” Series  
• The reintroduction of the “Moms’ Group” 
• An upgrade of the church sound system 
• Two Eagle Scout projects (a concrete platform for our clothes drop box, and new outdoor Stations of the 

Cross)  

Continued from Previous Page 
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Christmas Flowers in Honor/Memory of… 
We remember and pray for all our loved ones -  

those living and those who have gone before us. 

Joseph Ferrara 
David Ferrara 
Pedro Banaguas 
Guillerma Banaguas 
James & Agnes White 
James H. White 
John & Elizabeth Mendolia 
John S. Mendolia 
Joseph & Lucy Lescinski 
Sam & Virginia Chasinov 
Fr. Ed Zogby 
Fr. Walt Derylo 
Ralph Angelo Fandetta 
Mr. & Mrs. A. Fandetta 
Mr. & Mrs. R. Zinzi 
Lina Fandetta 
Marianne Yager 
Mary & Gaspar Lombardo 
Harold Yager 
Charles & Irene Sims 
Lawrence & Dorothy Zeltmann 
Marcella Sims 
William Flatery 
George Holst 
Beatrice Holst 
David McKinley 
Anthony DeVito Jr. 
Anna Testa 
Dominick Testa 
Lucille DeVito 
Anthony DeVito Sr. 
Jonathan Michael Ruocco 
William Ryder 
Anne Mattera 
Emma Emerson 
Stephen Mattera 
John Mattera 
Linda Marino 
Rose Marino 
Maria Eannacone 
Herbert Eannacone 
Frank Marino 
John Eannacone 
Sonny Garcia 
Irene Garcia 
Paul Hartmann 
George Parisi 
Dennis Kelly 
Margaret & John Dorney 
Maureen & John Kelly 
Colin Dorney 
Joan & Sal DiBernardo 
Mary & Donald Reid 
Marilyn Dignan 
Florence  Campanale 
Vito Campanale 
Lillian Capuano 
Minnie Schmid 
Joan Edwards 
Mary Sokel 

John M. & John J. Sullivan 
Joan O’Clare 
Munckton Family 
Hartnagle Family 
My Family, Friends & Enemies 
Anna & Sabino Cervone 
Bertha Tepedino 
Nan Hoey 
George Raplee 
Glenn Raplee 
Evelyn Maccaro 
William Maccaro 
Rose & Vincent Cadolino 
Helen & Frank Sacco 
Armand Cutinella 
Catherine & George Sottung 
Duminuco Family 
Rita Monjello 
John Monjello 
Natalie DiFazio 
Sebastian DiFazio 
Joseph Marcucci 
Penzarecchia Family 
Marcucci Family 
Traina Family 
Dominick & Ann Trifiletti 
Fanny & Anthony Mauro 
Bessie & Salvatore Trifiletti 
Clarence & Bessie Kenyon 
Manuel B. Capella 
Frances Cooper 
John Cooper 
Marie Puppa 
Frank Puppa 
Margaret Leptich 
Peter Leptich 
Anthony Johnson Jr. 
Susan Ehr 
Gregory Wirth 
Estelle Sternberg 
John Sternberg 
Elizabeth Shea 
Filiberto Family 
Grisanzio Family 
John Gibbons 
Mr. & Mrs. James Zanfini 
Anna Gibbons 
Elizabeth Shea 
Margaret Kascsak 
William F. Shea 
Michael Kascsak 
Jane Luise 
Carlos Family 
Dillon Family 
Griffin Family 
Stevenson Family 
Delia  Foley 
Benvenuto Monaco 
Paul Collura 
Frances Monaco 

Thomassina Collura 
Tara LaPorta 
Lance LaPorta 
Gloria Dandrea 
Gaetana Grobluski 
Ronald Dandrea 
George Grobluski 
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Sessa 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert S. Beck 
Josephine Porcelli 
Frances Malazdra 
Charles Porcelli 
Emma Feldman 
Natalie Macari 
Peter Marsala 
Janet Marsala 
Paul Kruk 
S. Kulesza 
Cz. Wolczak 
K. Kulesza 
M. Wysocka 
Frederick Kuethman 
Olga & Hermann Kuethmann 
Marilyn Thomas 
Betty Ruf 
Frank Moraco 
Josephine Moraco 
Mary Ann & Frank Saggio 
M/M Raibaldi 
Mary & Eugene Bissell 
Rose & Daniel Paciello 
John Mazzeo 
Grace Mazzeo 
Regina Guiffrida 
Thomas Guiffrida 
Tomas Matta 
Peleck Family 
Lipnicki Family 
O’Hanlon Family 
Jean & Pasquale Basile 
Graus Family 
Lampach Family 
Carolyn Beccarelli 
Camillo  Beccarelli 
Jerry Padrone 
Bronislaw Marchewka 
Edmund Karwowski 
Gloria Posimato 
Phil DeNobrega 
Angelo & Teresa Navarra 
Adie & Clement DeNobrega 
MaryAnn Heffernan-Davidson 
Gloria Posimato 
Rose Gatto 
Josephine Posimato 
Joseph Svercel 
Nicholas Svercel 
Dorothy Kohler 
Harold Kohler 
Harold Kohler Jr. 
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         (Lots and Lots of Brides)  by Father Michael 

  

Marriage Statistics at Holy Cross: 
• 2017: 18  (this was the highest number since 2009) 
• 2018: 14 
• 2019:  7   (an inexplicably low number for the year) 
• 2020: 11 
• 2021: 19 
• 2022: 21 (additional arrangements are still being made)   

  
Marriages at Holy Cross are on the increase.  The pandemic caused many weddings to 
be rescheduled, but at this point we have caught up with all weddings that were impacted 
by the shutdown and related issues.  I’m not sure what factors may be contributing to the 
increase. 
  
There are two areas of parish life that are impacted by these higher numbers where we 
could use assistance.  It’s a happy problem.  We love to have couples celebrate their 
marriages in the Church, but it means lots of helping hands are needed to make things 
run smoothly. 
  

Pre-Cana:  This is a required program for couples who wish to celebrate the 
Sacrament of Marriage in the Church.  Married Pre-Cana Team Couples present different 
aspects of married life, followed by some questions for reflection. The goal is that it might 
spark conversation for each engaged couple to come to a deeper appreciation of their 
relationship.  Engaged couples consistently report that this process is both helpful and 
energizing in understanding their relationship with each other. 
  
Within the past two years we have adopted a new model for the structure of our parish 
Pre-Cana program.  The entire program takes place in the course of one weekend.  The 
first gathering is on Friday evening.  Saturday is an all day undertaking which concludes 
with everyone attending the Saturday evening Mass. 
  

Wedding Rehearsals:  This is a practical component that allows those involved in 
the wedding celebration to be comfortable with the procession and logistics of the 
ceremony or Mass.  In addition to walking everyone through the rehearsal, it is most 
helpful to have someone present on the day of the wedding to make sure everything is in 
good order. 
  
If you have been blessed with a good marriage, would you consider sharing your 
experience with engaged couples?  If you like the practical aspect of a wedding day, 
would you consider assisting with the rehearsals?   
  

Please contact Fr. Michael if you have any questions or  
would like to offer your help for either of these ministries.    

HERE COMES THE BRIDE 
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JUST SOME WORDS FROM THE WEBMASTER!!! 
THE PARISH WEBSITE... AND "JUST A LITTLE BIT ABOUT IT" 

  
     May I Welcome all of you today along with a statement that many parishioners & staff members have 
often heard me say.  "A Website is a 'Living Entity'... It is never finished or completed... because it is 
constantly in the midst of updates, changes & growth."  Having reiterated this, I hope that you enjoy 
using this Website as much as I have enjoyed creating it and daily enjoy updating it. With its future 
growth potential, this Website will  excitedly offer to all of our Holy Cross Parish Parishioners as well as 
our welcomed new, Prospective Parishioners, many more possibilities in the sharing of parish 
information with all who navigate here.       
     I have taken great care in creating a Website in which "getting lost" while navigating its pages should 
be a "thing of the past."  At the bottom of each Page there is a Question which asks... "Where Would 
You Like To Go Now?"... showing direct links to frequently viewed Webpages and thereby making it 
easier to navigate through the Website without having to always return to the Top Menu Bar.  Please be 
sure to "scroll down" to the bottom of each page and surf it in its entirety in order to not "miss out" on any 
information that may be "lurking" beyond your screen's viewing area.  Some Pages are lengthy and filled 
with an abundance of information as well as with "links to click" which will direct you elsewhere on the 
Website for quicker navigating.  The Home Page is an example of this type of page.        
     The Home Page is the "Heart" of the Website and contains much information and "links" to other 
sources of information.  It is comprised of Six Basic Sections: [1] General Parish Information, [2] the 
"Fast-Track" Section to speed you to particular areas of the Website by asking you Questions, [3] 
"Church News," [4] "What's Happening" in the Parish, [5] "Parish & Seasonal Upcoming Events" of the 
Parish & [6] "Schedules" for various Parish Ministries.  Should you take the time to routinely navigate this 
page from top to bottom... it would be like "reading" the weekly Bulletin from cover to cover.  Doing this 
will keep you updated on the "pulse" of the Parish... give you "the scoop" on all the Parish news & 
activities... and will provide you with the "links" to the appropriate pages for more detailed information, all 
the while eliminating extensive searching.  (Always remember that if you had inadvertently misplaced or 
already discarded your Bulletin, you can find all of the same information on the Website since the 
Bulletin and the Website are both always in "sync" with each other.)  If you already know the specific 
location that you wish to visit on the Website, you can use the traditional Menu Bar at the top of each 
page or the "E-Z" Navigation Page, which I describe in the next paragraph.       
     The "E-Z" Navigation Page is a very useful "Find and Go-To" feature that I developed specifically for 
the Parish Website since all of the Website Pages on this page are sorted by Parish Usage & 
Departmental Categories.  I strongly encourage you to try using this page... It truly makes it "E-Z" to 
navigate and to find your desired page and information quickly.  I also encourage you to "Subscribe" with 
your EMail to Holy Cross on the Home Page in order for you to be able to receive important urgent 
announcements & information, in the form of "email blasts" (never spam) from the parish in the future.  I 
reiterate that you will never receive any spam from the Holy Cross Website.  But most importantly, this 
will be just another way for the parish & staff members to inform you of important and useful parish 
information & events more quickly and easily by "keeping you in the loop" of detailed Parish situations.          
     Should you have any suggestions or ideas about incorporating any other useful Parish Information 
into the Website, please do not hesitate contacting the Parish Office with those suggestions.  If your 
suggestions are within the capabilities of the Website Design Software, we will consider them to be 
implemented in future updates & design changes.  We always welcome your suggestions for a 
better "living" and vibrant Parish Website.        
     We look forward to all of the days ahead that God graces us as true "family members" in this, our 
community of the Parish of the Holy Cross! 
     Blessings to all... Hope that you enjoy your "Surfing"... & Happy Navigating!!!   ~~ Vince M. Mazurek 

HOLY CROSS WEBSITE 
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Holy Cross Offers Anointing of the Sick 
   
On the first Sunday of each month, the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick is offered 
after the 9:30 AM Mass. You are strongly encouraged to receive this Sacrament if you are 
having upcoming surgery, are dealing with a chronic or debilitating illness, are suffering from 
addiction, mental health issues or frailty. The Sacrament will be offered after the 9:30 Mass 
on Sunday, January 2nd. 
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DIOCESE OF ROCKVILLE CENTRE 
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TAKE A CHANCE! 

Winter Windfall 
  
For many years the Cash Calendar was a part of the Holy Cross routine.  
This fundraiser provided some additional financial support to the parish.  In 
addition, many parishioners enjoyed participating in it.  Unfortunately, it was 
one of the many parts of parish life that was lost to COVID.  At this time, it is 
unlikely that we have enough parishioners attending Mass on a weekly basis 
to support a monthly drawing.  And so, we introduce the “Winter Windfall.”  
This is a similar idea, however it will be offered initially on a quarterly basis. 
  

• $10 per ticket 
• Tickets are available for purchase through December, January and February.   
• Drawing will be held February 28. 

  
Because we anticipate smaller participation, there will be a different pay scale: 
  

 1 Prize @ $250 

 2 Prizes @ $100 

 10 Prizes @ $50 

 15 Prizes @ $25 
  

• This formula was based upon selling 250 tickets @ $10 each.  If more than 250     
  tickets are sold, the number of prizes will be increased.  (In the event the response is 
  strong, we will resume a monthly drawing as soon as possible.) 
• Tickets will not be sold after Mass.  Please use the tear-off tickets below.  You may 

return your entries by placing them in an envelope and depositing it in the basket on 
weekends, or returning them to the Parish Office.   

  

Thank you for your support! 
  

Winter Windfall 
Name  _______________________________ 

Address  _____________________________ 

Town  _______________________________ 

Phone   ______________________________ 

Winter Windfall 
Name  _______________________________ 

Address  _____________________________ 

Town  _______________________________ 

Phone   ______________________________ 

Winter Windfall 
Name  _______________________________ 

Address  _____________________________ 

Town  _______________________________ 

Phone   ______________________________ 

Winter Windfall 
Name  _______________________________ 

Address  _____________________________ 

Town  _______________________________ 

Phone   ______________________________ 
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